Committee on Athletics

March 18, 2005 --10:00am

Pyramid – Ukleja Room

Minutes

Present:
Bill Shumard, Jana Echevarria, Jean Houck, Carol Johnson, Brenda Vogel (Chair), Paul Gilmore, Will Murray, Kevin Cape

Absent:
Michael Lacourse, Don Schwartz, Stan Olin, Colleen van Lent, Tom Lonergan, Randy Loughlin, Hugh O’Gorman, Mike Walter, Jose Aguinaga, Kevin Sverduk, Morgan Wheeler Sally Bulquerin, Drue Wawrzynski

Guests: Dede Rossi & Tim Dickson

I. Welcome and Introductions

Because of a conflict with space, we moved the meeting to the women’s basketball conference room. The meeting came to order at about 10:10 and we introduced ourselves to Dede and Tim who were with us to present information on external relations.

II. Approval of Minutes

Minutes were approved with no corrections.

III. External Relations – Dede Rossi & Tim Dickson 

Bill introduced Dede who is the Assistant Athletics Director/Executive Director of the 49er Athletic Association and Tim Dickson is the Assistant Athletics Director/Marketing and Promotions.

Dede works with individual giving and community fundraising.  She coordinates the annual Fund Drive where teams of individuals from the community and the University work to solicit donations for the 49er Athletic Association.  She discussed other large fundraising events including Jewels of the Night (May 14) and the Hall of Fame Induction Dinner which will be held in the Pyramid this year on October 22.  Finally she told the Committee about the Varsity Club which is comprised of former LBS Student Athletes. 

Tim handles corporate sponsorships and marketing.  His office works with community groups, companies, and organizations on campus to market LBS Athletics.  He sells signage space, provides information to the community, manages the e-mail service for supporters, creates print material, and develops programs to increase student participation like dorm and greek events.  Overall LBS Athletics have 85 corporate sponsors.

IV. Athletic Director’s Report – Bill Shumard

Bill discussed the status of several capital improvements including the new athletics building and the new CSAS space.  The Legacy Initiative is underway and will be tied to the Fund Drive.  The academic quality of our program is reflected in the recently released Academic Progress Report (APR) where we scored a 947 before adjustments.  As for the spring teams, women’s water polo is ranked 3rd in the Nation, men’s volleyball is 7th, baseball and softball are in the top 25 and women’s tennis is 67th.  Idaho and Utah St. are leaving the Big West Conference at the end of the year and UC Davis will join in 2007-2008.

